Outcomes of our meeting at Ellis on Tuesday 5 June 2007.

Present: Bill Carrodus (WTMA), Chris Fry (Wangetti), Sue Foley

(Wangetti), Bob Jago (Douglas Shire).

Apologies: Mark Dwyer (Conservation Volunteers); Peter McNamara (Main

Roads); Melinda Cox (Douglas Shire); George Skeene (Yirrganydji).

1. Interpretive Signs: Finals are with the printers, Bob to arrange

payment for Design and Production (clarify order details). Expected

costs are $4,400 (design) and $7,200 (production); artwork costs have

been paid. One set of signs for southern car park, another set for

future shelter at northern car park.

2. Budget: Bob advised that $25,680 remained. Taking the cost of the

shelters, $4520, and the signs above, leaves about $9,500. Bill to

obtain cost of installing the shelters including concrete pads and

tables and chairs from DSC, also cost of placing more rocks around the

southern car park.  Bob to check on progress of the DNR&W permit which

is needed before the EPA permit application can be lodged. The remaining

funds will then be allocated to CVA work on weeding, seed collecting and

planting next Wet; Sue will devise a program once available funding is

known. All funds apart from DSC allocation have to be spent by the end

of the financial year. Bill will assist Bob with a final report to DEW

re the Envirofund Rd 1 & 2 grants.

3. Cycads: Bill visited Oscar from Branches Nursery who salvaged cycads

from previous widening of the highway. Another batch of cycads from

Kennedy is suspected as the vector of a grub which burrows into the

trunks and rots the plants. Until this grub can be identified and an

appropriate control determined, the plants cannot be used for fear of

spreading the pest into wild populations. Oscar will provide the plants

pro bono when available; other planned MRD road widening works in the

Wangetti area may provide suitable stock for planting next December, the

preferred timing for revegetation of the site.

4. Possible breach points along highway: Sue and Chris have documented

areas where future breaches may occur. Bill will provide details to

Peter McNamara and the MRD Engineer doing the future widening works so

the necessary drainage works (trenches and berms) can be installed. Bill

will contact DNR&W about illegal tracks on the USL to the west of the

highway.

5. Next meeting FRIDAY 6 JULY 2007, 2PM, Ellis Beach SLSC. Celebrate

completion of Stages 1 and 2 of the project and develop submission for

the next round of grants for Stage 3.

